
Neighbourhood Infrastructure Improvement Fund (NIIF) update noted etc. 
 
5 There was submitted a report by the Executive Director of Neighbourhoods, 
Regeneration and Sustainability (NRS) providing an update on the Neighbourhood 
Infrastructure Improvement Fund (NIIF) programme, advising of a progress update 
including proposals submitted for estimate and a summary of committed spend and 
actual spend for the ward, as detailed in the report. 
 
After consideration, the Partnership 
 
(a) noted the report; and 

 

(b) approved the following proposals, as detailed in the report, in respect of (Ref 

No 17-005), (Ref 17-006), (Ref 17-009), (Ref 17-012), (Ref 17-013), (Ref 17-

027), (Ref 17-031), (Ref 17-032), (Ref 17-036) and (Ref 17-037);  

 
(c) removed the following proposals, as detailed in the report, in respect of (Ref 

17-003), (Ref 17-004), (Ref 17-007) and (Ref 17-015); and 

 
(d) requested that NRS 
 

(i) provide the Partnership with costings for a path to be included in the 
works, in respect of (Ref 17-031); 
 

(ii) progress the works in respect of (Ref 17-011) as the costings had 
already been approved at a previous Partnership meeting; 

 
(iii) provide clarification as to why the Council would not allow community 

councils to install planters that they had purchased; 
 

(iv) provide the partnership with costings for both static and flashing traffic 
signage in respect of (Ref 17-008);  

 
(v) carry out a site visit with the Partnership and officers in respect of (Ref 

17-014) and (Ref 17-016); and  
 
(e) agreed 

 
(i) to provide NRS with r signage in respect of (Ref 17-008); and 

 

(ii) to organise a Road Safety gathering with Partnership members and 
invite the schools within the ward to look at how they could improve 
road safety and awareness for children and families when going to 
school. 

 

 


